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Officials of the African Commission on Human and People’s Rights (ACHPR) and the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights (IACHR) participated in an informal dialogue session with representatives of OAS Member States at the OAS headquarters on June 17th 2010. 
The delegation of the ACHPR was headed by its Vice Chair, the Honorable Commissioner Mumba Malila; the Executive Secretary, Mary Maboreke and the Senior Legal Officer, Chafi Bakari. The IACHR was represented by Assistant Executive Secretary, Elizabeth Abi-Mershed and Staff Attorney Fanny Gomez. The human rights experts from the African Union and the OAS were welcomed by Ms. Sherry Stephenson, Head of Institutional Relations, on behalf of the Director of the Department of International Affairs.  The dialogue session included the following delegates from OAS Member States: Ms. Keltie Patterson, representing Canada, Mr. Christian Rehren of Chile, Mr. Alonso Martinez of Mexico, and Ambassador Marguerita Ragsdale of the U.S. Department of State.
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The aim of this dialogue was to have an opportunity to inform Member States representatives of the ongoing cooperation project between the two organizations being implemented by the IACHR. The ACHPR and the IACHR have exchanged information through contacts and visits in a limited and sporadic manner for the last fifteen years; past contacts have indicated a strong interest within both systems for a better understanding of the processes, working methodology, and the human rights standards developed in each region. 
The IACHR is holding a two-week long series of meetings and exchanges at the OAS Headquarters with the purpose of strengthening this cooperative relationship. The IACHR anticipates that this project will serve to further strengthen the exchanges between the OAS and the AU in particular in the context of the MOU signed by the two organizations in October 2009.  A joint “Democracy and Human Rights Forum”, tentatively planned to take place in Addis Ababa in early 2011, will encompass human rights issues as a major part of its agenda.  A detailed summary of discussion that took place at the meeting can be found here.
